STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
PO Box 47775 o Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 * (360) 407-6300
717 for Washington Relay Service » Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

July 16,2019

Rachael Jamison,

Environmental Director

Port of Olympia

606 Columbia Street NW, Suite 300
Olympia, WA 98501

RE:  Application for Renewal of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit
No. WA0040533, Cascade Pole Site

Dear Rachael Jamison:

We hereby acknowledge receipt of the above-referenced application on June 27, 2019. This application is
hereby accepted. Your current NPDES permit has an expiration date of June 30, 2020.

If your new permit is not issued and effective by the current permit’s expiration date, then the current
permit and its terms and conditions are hereby administratively extended and will remain in effect and
enforceable until Ecology issues a new permit for your facility, in accordance with the Washington
Administrative Code 173-220-180(5).

During the permit renewal process, Ecology may determine that additional information is necessary to
complete the permit. In order to maintain complete application status, Port of Olympia must provide any
additional information Ecology may request in a timely manner.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 360-407-6256 or by e-mail at
mohsen.kourehdar@ecy.wa.gov. '

Sincerely, %
M / —
a

Mohsen Kourehdar, P.E.
Permit Manager

Toxics Cleanup Program
Southwest Regional Office

MK:mw(0040533)
cc: Don Bache, Port of Olympia
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